
 
 

Council Agenda Item 

Meeting Date: June 18, 2024 

Agenda Item: Strand Task Order 24-06 

Staff Contact (name, email, phone): Brad Marquardt, bmarquardt@whitewater-wi.gov, 262-473-0139 
 

BACKGROUND 
(Enter the who, what when, where, why) 

With the construction of the new Southwest Water Tower, the Starin Park Water Tower and the ground 
level reservoir are no longer needed.  The Starin Park Water Tower has already been taken off line.  In order 
to take the ground level reservoir out of service, modifications need to be made to Well #7 and related 
systems inside the building located at the corner of Starin Road and Fremont Street.  Additionally, 
modifications need to be made to the distribution piping system outside the building.  This Task Order will 
prepare plans and bidding documents to make the modifications to Well #7, including the demolition of the 
ground level reservoir. 

PREVIOUS ACTIONS – COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATIONS 
(Dates, committees, action taken) 

The Public Works Committee recommended approval of Task Order 24-06 at their June 11, 2024 meeting. 

FINANCIAL IMPACT  
(If none, state N/A) 

The estimate for Task Order 24-06 is $90,000 based on an hourly rate plus expenses. $96,000 was 
budgeted for design in the 2024 Water Utility CIP.  $1,179,000 was budgeted in the 2025 Water Utility CIP 
for the construction. 
 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

Staff recommends a motion to approve Task Order 24-06, Well #7 Modifications. 
 

ATTACHMENT(S) INCLUDED  
(If none, state N/A) 

1. Task Order 24-06, Well #7 Modifications 
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